## TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE FOLLOW UP AND RECOMMENDATINS

Wednesday September 25th, 2024, Meeting

TC-24-13 – Nick Harvick requests the installation of flashing crosswalk lights on 12<sup>th</sup> in front of Willamette Primary School.

**Discussion:** The requesting resident indicated their concerns about crossing in the area on 12<sup>th</sup> street between 5<sup>th</sup> Ave and 6<sup>th</sup> Ave. The resident noted that traffic coming up the hill may not have enough notice of people in the crosswalk. The resident noted it is not just during school pick up and drop off it is an issue. The neighborhood has a lot of children who walk to the park on weekends as well. Staff noted they did enhancements with painting the curb and no parking areas ahead of the school year.

Response:	
Reports/Staff action:	
TSC RECOMMENDATIONS:	
The Traffic Safety Committee does not recommend any	y action be taken.
CITY ENGINEER	POLICE CHIEF
Erich Lais	Peter Mahuna
Approved of Recommendation	Approved of Recommendation
EL 11/21/24	Jan 11-22-24
Initial Date	Initial Date
Comments:	Comments: